    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            April 9, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert and Brandon Shortt. Alderman Chris Basler was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Evan Walker with Boy Scout Troop 410.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mayor Paul Monia, Alderman Monica Rozier – Ward I, and Alderman Brandon Shortt – Ward II were sworn into office for a two-year term.

The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 04/03/19.
Evan Walker with Boy Scout Troop 410 approached the Council with a proposal to install a walking path in the Bloomsdale Sunset Park. The project would include placing stepping stones from the basketball court to an existing gravel walkway and from there to the playground. He is planning on putting in a gravel foundation with material under the rock to inhibit vegetation growth and placing irregular stepping stones. One portion of the path is a steep incline and he may have to zig zag the path to make it work. The first section measures 103’10”, leading to the existing gravel path which measures 141’, leading to the second section measuring 145’6”. He plans on getting Troop Members to help, as well as fellow NHS Members if necessary. He will fund raise for material costs from local businesses, and the Council stated the City would be willing to help as well. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to approve moving ahead with the project, seconded by Alderman Monica Rozier. The Motion was approved. Evan left the meeting at 7:20 PM.
Ordinance No. 200, an Ordinance authorizing the Mayor of the City of Bloomsdale, Missouri to execute a Deed of Release and to accept a Utility Easement was read and adopted. Clerk Randoll gave two copies each of the Deed of Release of Easement and the Utility Easement to Mayor Monia in order to obtain Notarized signatures from the property owner. Clerk Randoll will file these documents after signing. The Mayor asked about the Easement from Don and Jeri Diesel to make the waterline connection from Clement Road to the Sunset Ridge Subdivision. There was a miscommunication and Clerk Randoll did not have those documents prepared. She will expedite this matter and have the necessary paperwork ready as soon as possible. Attorney Mark Bishop is aware of the issue.
Mayor Monia received a Bid Proposal from The Pump Shop to rebuild Rotor #2 for $163,775.00. They agreed to a 1-year warranty from the date of start-up, as well as guaranteeing that the Evoqua Aerator can achieve a 2.0 mg/l D.O. @ 100 degrees F. with the use of a VFD. The Mayor reiterated the fact that this is a large sum of money, but the unit will be new and up to date. The problem with the previous attempted repair was trying to update an obsolete piece of machinery. He compared it to a structure that is still sound but needs a re-model. Alderman Shortt asked how the Mayor feels about this option. He, along with the rest of the Council is anxious to get this issue off the agenda. He also inquired as to the plan for using the new Rotor and possible repairs on existing Rotor #1. Mayor Monia stated that he is comfortable with the bid, or he would not have brought it before the Council. He feels this is the best option. His plan is to use the new Rotor exclusively during the warranty year. Rotor # 1 will be a back up only and no repairs are planned since it has been running well. The Mayor feels if it ain’t broke, don’t fix it! He also pointed out that this is a custom build and the project will probably not be completed before Fall at the earliest. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to accept the Bid Proposal and move ahead with the project, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
The fence repair project at the Wastewater Treatment Plant should begin next week. 

Clerk’s notes: Brian Okenfuss with MODOT was contacted Wednesday, March 13 with the City’s list of issues and he will address them. The City Park was opened on Saturday, March 30. Local Business Owner Steve Wallen cleaned up trash around the I-55 Exit 157. He asked for help on Facebook, but no one showed up. The City is extremely grateful. Jamie Reynolds submitted a Building Permit for his empty lot on Clement Road. The Council approved the Permit.

Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
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